MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

Monday 15th July at 19.30pm

Morley Village Sports Hall, Morley

Present: Councillors Roger Cordey, Anna Allison, Jon Blake & David Eckles, David Hastings, Diane Hastings.
In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk) and 1 member of the public was present, CC Margaret Dewsbury.
Meeting opened at 1930hrs

562. To consider accepting apologies for absence
Apologies received from Councillor Clarke & DC Michael Edney.  These were accepted.
Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Blake. 
563. To accept and sign the minutes of the Parish Council on 17th June 2013
These were signed as a true record.

Proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor Jon Blake.
Councillor David Eckles arrived at 1932hrs
564. To record declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed
There we no new declarations of pecuniary interest declared.
565. To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation
The meeting was adjourned at 1934hrs.  There was no public participation and the meeting was reopened at 1934hrs.

566. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
Morley St Botolph Church - Following on from discussions regarding the grass cutting at the Morley St Botolph Church, the clerk read out an email from Mr Nanning Ellerbrook, who for many years has cut the grass and hedges at the Morley War Memorial and Morley St Botolph church.  As he no longer lives in the village he sadly is unable to continue this task.  The council wish to thank Mr Ellerbrook for all the years he has helped to maintain the War Memorial and Church and wish him well for the future.  Councillor Cordey volunteered to help maintain the grass area around the war memorial in the future.  This offer was gladly received and accepted by the rest of the Council.  Proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor Jon Blake.

Correspondence with Anglian Water via Savills – the clerk thanked Councillor Eckles for his suggestions to be added to the draft email with regard to our previous involvement with SNC before the land was transferred to Anglian Water.  Clerk to send email once amendments have been made.  Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor David Eckles.
567. Update from Councillor Blake regarding his meeting with NCC re recycling options in Morley including

consideration and approval of the Adopter payment for 2013/14 and Mini Recycling Centre Agreement
Councillor Blake reported that his meeting went well and additional recycling banks would bring in extra revenue for the council.  It was decided to have two additional banks, one for cardboard and the other for rags/textiles.  Councillor Blake also confirmed that the council would be able to move the fence to open up the area in the hopes of stopping the constant fly tipping and this was agreed by the council to organise this.  This would also allow for the recycling banks to be all in a neat row to also give easy access.  Fence to be kept for future use, possibly use by the ditch in the playing ground area.  It was also suggested that a sign could be erected directing the public to the Wymondham recycling area.  This was discussed and decided that this might be a good idea and would need looking into.  Councillor Eckles and Councillor Blake to make further enquiries and report back to the council at the next meeting.   All the above decisions were proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor Jon Blake. 

568. Review of Playground Inspections and any other business.
The reports dated 8/6/13, 23/6/13 & 6/7/13 were given to the clerk.  Nothing new to report on the playground inspections that required immediate action.   The clerk confirmed that the RoSPA inspection was due in August/September and this was being organised.

Councillor Eckles reported to the council that he is still collating information and obtaining quotes as discussed at the previous meeting for the new play equipment.  A Spring Rocker and a climbing piece of equipment were suggested and quotes are being obtained from two or three companies which Councillor Eckles is organising.  Quotes to also be emailed to the clerk.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Cordey  
569. Any Highways matters to be discussed
The clerk reported that the two pot holes which she had been notified about had been registered with highways.
570. Matters relating to the employment of a new clerk & any decisions required relating to the outgoing clerk

There are two expected applications to come in for this position and interviews will be arranged accordingly.  The current clerk confirmed that she would be happy to handover to the new clerk when the time comes.

571. To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:

a) Planning Application No 2013/0973 from Mr & Mrs A Tubby was received two days ago.  Location:  Land East of Brecon Lodge, Home Farm Lane, Golf Links Road, Morley St Peter, Norfolk.  Proposal:  Erection of two detached dwellings and garages.  Application Type:  Full.  
The Council studied the above planning application, including the Design and Access Statement, elevation drawings, site plan and location plan and see no reason why planning permission shouldn’t be granted, therefore, they have no views or comments about this application.  Clerk to send comments to Case Officer by the deadline of 29th July 2013. Proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor Jon Blake.
b) Any time limited planning issues - none
572. Payment of Accounts & other administration:

a) Receive correspondence

· J Parkers Bulb Catalogue – Clerk to keep in her files at home for future reference.
· South Norfolk Design awards information – there were no nominations the council wish to put forward this year.
· Launch of 2013 Neighbourhood Fund information – Clerk to place on agenda for September 2013
· Change to Declaration of Interest from Councillor Allison – this information was emailed to SNC and copy information sent to the clerk dated 23/6/13.
· Letter to Barclays re cancelling standing order to clerk – this was signed by Councillor Allison and Councillor Diane Hastings.
b) Receive any late correspondence
· Tim Chenery from the Morley Youth Football Club sent an email earlier in the day to the clerk for the council’s attention to confirm that the Club Rules have been updated and the Trustee information is now in place.  He intends to send confirmation of this as well as copies of the end of year accounts, which have now been accepted.  He is also very pleased to announce that the Club has gained its “FA Charter Standard Club Award” which is great news for Football at Morley.
c) Quarterly Accounts report from the Clerk – The clerk presented the accounts for the first quarter of the year including budget and forecast for 2013/14.  These were approved and proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor Anna Allison.  
	Cash Book
	
	
	
	1st Quarter
	YTD

	Opening Balance 1 April 2013
	
	
	 
	 

	Community Account
	
	
	7935.83
	 
	 

	Business Saver Account
	
	1743.61
	 
	 

	Community Project
	
	
	100.09
	9779.53
	9779.53

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	 

	Add: Receipts 
	
	
	
	3880.00
	3880.00

	Add: Interest
	
	
	
	0.23
	0.23

	Less: Payments 
	
	
	
	2506.18
	2506.18

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	 

	Closing Balance per cash book as at 
	9389.24
	 
	 

	30-Jun-13
	
	
	
	1743.83
	 
	 

	
	
	
	
	100.1
	11153.58
	11153.58


d) Payment and approval of invoices required by councillors were accepted.
Proposed by Councillor Anna Allison, seconded by Councillor Diane Hastings.
a. Administration Costs

£218.75
101153


b. Clerk’s expenses

£40.82

101154
c. Jackson & Gocher expenses
£7.18

101155
d. Late requests for payment - none
573. To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk

Councillor David Eckles reported to the council that he met a contact at the Norfolk Show regarding WISPIRE for Morley.  He confirmed that 45 residents have registered an interest, which means that Morley qualifies for this service.  Prices for this high speed internet service may range from £13 to £40 pounds per month depending upon the package chosen.  It is likely that Morley St Botolph Church will house the equipment required.  Councillor Eckles will update the council as and when he receives more information on this.

Councillor Roger Cordey thanked the clerk, Mrs Sharon Bird, for all her hard work during her time as parish clerk and that they were sorry to see her leave, however, the councillors wish her all the best in the future.  The clerk thanked the councillors for their kind words.  
574. Future business - none
575. Date of Next meeting
Monday 16th September 2013 at 7.30pm

Meeting closed 2050hrs
Mr Roger Cordey

Mrs Sharon Bird, Clerk to the Council - 17/7/13
Chairman 

morleyparishclerk@gmail.com
Dated:

